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MEMORANDUM

TO : ALL REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS

FROM : THE UNDERSECRETARY
Field Operations and Environment

SUBJECT AVAILABILITY OF CHAINSAWS FOR POST DISASTER
OPERATIONS

DATE : 14 March 2022

This pertains to the instruction of Acting Secretary Jim O. Sampulna to augment the
number of operational chainsaws in the DENR field offices to address the requirements of other
agencies on the retrieval and disposition of uprooted and fallen trees during post disaster
(earthquakes, typhoons, fire, etc.) operations.

Relative to this, you are hereby directed to maintain at least three (3) operational chainsaws
for every Regional Office, PENRO, and CENRO with competent operators for post disaster use.
Kindly submit a list containing the serial and registration numbers of chainsaws together with the
name and position of the operators for record and monitoring purposes.

For compliance.

MIGUEL T. CUNA, CESO [

Cec: Office of the Acting Secretary Jim O. Sampulna



